
 

 

 

May 21, 2013 

 

 

 

Honorable Andy Hill 

PO Box 40448 

Olympia, WA  98504-0448 

 

 

Dear Senator Hill, 

 

As the Washington State Budget continues to be debated I wanted to bring to your attention an 

important matter and appropriation.   

 

The Tahoma School District resides inside District 9, the District I represent on the Metropolitan King 

County Council.  The current Washington State House Capital Budget plan includes up to a $4,000,000 

appropriation for the purchase of property being sold by King County that is inside the School District.  

This property will be used for future construction of a of a high school as part of a regional learning 

center in partnership between the Tahoma School District and two local community colleges. The 

appropriation is from State Building Construction Account.  I would urge the Washington Senate Capital 

Budget plan to support this appropriation and add this to your capital budget plan. 

 

I thank you in advance for your attention to this important matter and I thank you for your cooperation 

on this issue.   

 

Best Regards, 

 

 

Reagan Dunn 

King County Councilmember – District Nine 

 

cc: 

Senator Jim Honeyford 

Senator Joe Fain 

Senator Mark Mullet 


